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Public Comment Statement to be presented at the Montgomery County Board of 
Elections Meeting dated October 17, 2022 
 
Good afternoon. My name is Michael Fletcher. Since September 13, 2021, I have been 
trying to make the Board aware of the problems with our voting system and how citizens 
are losing confidence in the voting process. At the September19, 2022 Board of 
Elections meeting, I stated that, because the electronic machines used in our elections 
are subject to hacking and their operation is inscrutable, i.e., they function as “black 
boxes,” the Board could strengthen the integrity of the upcoming election by authorizing 
a separate check of paper ballots. This check would consist of a hand and eye 
inspection of the ballots for a few races that would compare the machine results to the 
hand counts in order to confirm that the voting machines have not manipulated the 
votes in any way.  
 
If the Board would authorize such a check, I can assist in providing the citizen 
volunteers required to do the counting and document the results. Election Staff 
personnel would be needed to provide an oversight role, handle ballot bins, assure that 
ballot chain of custody is maintained, and provide the machine counts for comparison. 
The proposed double check would consist of a hand and eye inspection of the paper 
ballots for: 
 

1) one randomly selected voting day at a randomly selected early voting center,  
 

2) election day at 12 randomly selected Montgomery County precincts, and  
 

3) a sample of mail-in ballots.  
 
The ballots would be inspected, and the results recorded. A table for each counting 
team would be required. Counting teams would be scheduled based on anticipated 
number of votes to be counted for each precinct/early voting center. The counters will 
count the votes shown on the paper ballots for several races from the upcoming 
gubernatorial election. Specific races to be counted will be determined later. Selection 
of ballots to be checked will be coordinated with Elections Staff to avoid conflicts with 
ballots secured for state-mandated audits.  
 
Logistically, the check described above would require no more effort than a Post-
Election Manual Ballot Tabulation Audit. The differences would be that more precincts 
would be checked, the check would focus on more than one race and count all the 
votes for those races, and of course citizen volunteers would help perform the check.  
 
Based on the above, I request that the Board approve a second check as described 
above to be performed soon after the gubernatorial election to help restore confidence 
in our voting system.  
 
Thank you.  



 




